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COUNCIL TAX BASE AND COLLECTION FUND SURPLUSES

Supplementary Report by Head of Finance & Procurement

Introduction

1. This report supplements the main report by the Director for Resources and sets out the implications for the Council of updated information provided by the district councils in relation to the tax base and collection fund surpluses. 
2. As referred to in the main report, there are several areas where information is still provisional and on which assumptions are included in the budget for 2006/07.  This includes confirmation of the Council Tax base, and our share of the district council collection fund surpluses or deficits. 

3. Each district council must formally notify the County Council of the tax base for its area within seven days of 15 January 2006.  At the same time each district council is also required to notify the County Council of its share of any surpluses or shortfalls on the Council Tax collection funds for earlier years and the estimated position for the current year.  Until this information is received the amounts assumed in the MTFP are only provisional.  
Tax Base Information

4. Final confirmation of the tax base has now been received from three of the five District councils, with provisional figures notified by the remaining two.  Based on these figures, Oxfordshire’s tax base for 2006/07 will be 235,911; this is 1,734 higher than the estimate of 234,177 in the MTFP.  
5. The effect of this is to increase the amount of money which can be collected from Council Tax and therefore the amount of precept due to be paid to the authority by the district councils.  Based on a 4.375% increase in Council Tax in 2006/07, and a Band D equivalent Council Tax of £1,008.75, the total amount of precept due from the district councils will be £237.974m compared to £236.225m in the MTFP, an increase of £1.749m.  
Collection Fund Information

6. As set out in the main report, the current projections on the amount expected to be available through Collection Fund surpluses are £2.140m compared to £1.250m in the MTFP.  This is based on provisional information from three of the five district councils.  Provisional information has been received from a further district council, which takes the total anticipated from Collection Fund surpluses to £3.521m, an increase of £1.480m from the main report.
7. It is anticipated that the County Council’s share from the final district council will be notified provisionally by the date of this meeting.  A surplus is expected and is likely to be up to several hundred thousand pounds.  An update will be provided at the meeting.  
Impact of Updated Information on the Sum Available to Allocate

8. The main report sets out a sum available to allocate of £12.1m with expenditure proposals to be met from this of £11.6m, leaving £0.5m remaining to be allocated.  Based on the information detailed in this report, the unallocated sum increases to £3.7m, set out in the table below:

Sum Remaining to Allocate

£m

Set out in main report (Para. 24)
0.5

Tax base increase
1.7

Increase in collection fund surpluses
1.5

Total 
3.7

Conclusion

9. Whilst the information in this supplementary report does not provide all of the outstanding information in respect of the County Council’s funding for 2006/07, it does provide the most significant element.  The Cabinet will wish to take into consideration this additional information in proposing its budget.
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